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January 11, 2017 
 
 
Ms. Jeanette Wilson 
MPO Liaison 
LPA Grants Administration Division 
Indiana Department of Transportation 
100 N Senate Ave IGCN955-P Room N955-P  
Indianapolis, IN 46204 
 
Mr. John W. Moore, Director 
Division of Planning 
Kentucky Transportation Cabinet 
200 Mero Street, Station W5-05-01 
Frankfort, KY 40622 
 
 
Dear Sir and Madam: 
 
The Evansville Metropolitan Planning Organization has processed the following administrative 
modification to the FY 2016-2019 Transportation Improvement Program (TIP).    
 
TIP Administrative Modification 
 
The Evansville MPO and the Indiana Department of Transportation (INDOT) requested the following 
modification: 
 
Des# 1592407  US-41:  From I-69 to I-64, Planning/Feasibility/Corridor Study Project. Revise project cost 

for Preliminary Engineering (PE) in FY 2017. PE costs of $285,000 are programmed with 
80% federal STP funds ($228,000) and 20% state match ($57,000). 

 
The modification will be presented as an informational item at the next Evansville MPO Policy Committee 
meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 




